Conservation Commission

February 12, 2015
MEETING MINUTES

Present: Chair Brad Crosby, Dot Banks, Karen Bordeau, Mary Alhgren, and Katy Wells; Alternate

 Open   At 7:08m Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of January 15, 2015 2nd by Mary Alhgren, with corrections, all were in favor.
Old Business
Lots for sale    


Katy Wells followed up on the request of the commission at the last meeting, to bring the commission’s recommendation for TML 3/11 to the BOS, for sale.  Katy stated that on January 21, 2015, she gave the BOS a copy of our minutes with the recommendation, a copy of the tax card for that lot, and a copy of suggested language for an article.  Katy reported that the BOS voted to place this on the warrant for town meeting. 

Chair Crosby followed up that he received Karen’s recommendations for the management plan for the New Boston Road lot TML 25/18.  Chair gave this information to Jon Martin to incorporate in the final plan for us to vote on.  Chair stated that he has not heard from Jon Martin to date.
Earth Day
Listed on the town web site.

Field and Forest Trails update


 No update.
New Business


Chair Crosby reported that he spoke with Bill Cutillo and Don Berry regarding the new owners of the Emerson Property.  Chair stated that Mr. Cutillo has talked with the new owner and he apparently wants to move here. Chair reported that Mr. Cutillo wants him to attend a luncheon sometime in March with the new owner, himself and Don Berry LRCT and Chair will report back.  Chair also stated that the commission voted to earmark funds in the LUCT non-lapsing fund that will not be used for the intent in that motion.  Karen made a motion to reverse the motion of 9/11/14, to remove the earmark of the $50k from the LUCT non lapsing fund that was being set aside for a conservation easement on TML 10/38, 2nd by Mary all were in favor.  
Mail and Correspondence 


Chair Crosby stated that he is a member of The Basil Woods Chapter of Trout Unlimited. Chair Crosby is planning to speak to the principal at the SCS to see if they are interested in this program.  Chair will report back so that if the school is interested and it can be added to our operating budget for FY17 and the program can happen in fall of 2016, if it is approved in the budget.

The commission discussed other possible items that we may need in the budget also, like the pass for the Squam lake Science Center that was very successful when the commission purchased it in the past.  Chair Crosby and Karen also mentioned possibly supporting a scholarship or two for the Barry Conservation Camp in Berlin NH, and funding could be combined with other conservation commissions in our school district.  


Other correspondence filed.


The invoice for the annual dues for the commission to the NH Association of Conservation Commissions for $270 was signed by Chair Crosby.  Katy will submit to the town office for payment.  


Katy reminded that the re-appointment of members was Okayed by the BOS without an appointment with them.  Re-appointments can be done at the TC/TC office.  Katy will contact Marla to make sure the appointment forms are there and the terms are correct.  


Adjourn    At 8:102 pm, Mary made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Crosby all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,         
Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary
